
Provided by Wendish Research Exchange, www.wendishresearch.org 

Letter from Germany. Giddings Deutsches Volksblatt, 10 May 1923. Image 011600069. 

 

 
 

 

Letter from Germany 

--- 

       Schleife, April 15, 1923. 

  It was cold and dry here on the Friday of 

Easter. The barn in Slamen, which belonged to 

the hotel owner Schwetasch of Spremberg, 

burned down at 3 o’clock on Good Friday. We 

had warm weather the whole week before 

Easter. It was cold on Easter Sunday with 

winds from the north-east which lasted the 

whole week. The Sunday after Easter was also 

very cold. The Spremberg Gazette wrote the 

following concerning the weather in April. A 

segment for copy and timely contemplation is 

offered by Ernst Heiter. A nice thunderstorm 

with rain, on April 14, followed 4 long weeks 

of dryness. Mushrooms, the so-called morels, 

are growing now. Morels grow in April but not 

during the summer.  

  The spring came into this land and has 

colored the fields in order to begin it’s process 

and we are now into April, initially in good 

spirits, and then April displayed its freakish 

mindset by turning less sunny, but still trying 

to be pleasing, as it moved into the land.. 

  Thus, in the beginning, the month presented 

itself very pleasantly but such is only 

superficial because the time dictates glumness 

and even if, in the breeze of spring, the fields 

are renewed, the times are still critical for 

economy and politics. 

  The morning red of peace is not to be seen 

on the horizon and the economic needs remain 

lingering and, those who look hopefully at 

prices are sent back into April as there are too 

many zeroes, as in winter. 

  With greetings   

M. Hantschko 

 

Translated by John Buerfeind 
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